Tree Board Minutes of  Oct. 20, 2020 meeting at Folklife Museum, 317 Goode St., Houma.
 Officers:  Jason Serrano, chair; Monica Harris, secretary; Members: Barton Joffrion, Mike Niette, Pat Gordon, Diane Theriot.  Parish advisors: Linda Henderson, David Luke, and Chris Pulaski
Meeting was called to order by Jason Serrano at 11:35  Jason Serrano,  Monica Harris, Pat Gordon, and Mike Niette were present. Diane Theriot and Barton Joffrion were absent.  Linda Henderson and Chris Pulaski were present.  QUORUM MET.
Motion to accept Sept. minutes  was made by Mike Niette and 2nd by Monica Harris.
Financial report   -- by MelissaBourgeois .  We have $16,654.10 available. Expenditures to date for the year are $2479.90. We need to see who was paid $1463.41 for the seedlings on the corner of Grand Calliou. Monica mentioned that we need a treasurer.
                                                           OLD BUSINESS
Earmarked project updates:
East Tunnel--  
Phase 1   Waiting for Garnier to plant the trees.
Phase 2   Pat Gordon  needs to prepare a vegetation enhancement plan for a permit.
Courthouse Oaks—Because DDC has added $10,000 to the project Chris will prepare new quotes for the tree work.
 Dularge overpass—The DOTC has responded with comments and Pat has responded with a few changes. We will not plant in the islands, removing 7 trees from the plan. There will be 56 trees,  Drummond red maples, pond cypress (fewer knees to make mowing easier). Buttonbush,  and sago palms. Pat has labeled how far from the travel lanes the trees will be planted and we are waiting for the permit to be issued. 
Tree Award Committee  -- Jason is working on a plan to make the Tree-Mendous Tree award an annual event and develop ways to get more public participation. We need to make the public aware of the importance of trees to improve drainage.  Pat made a motion and Monica 2nd to change to an annual award.  All voted in favor.


NEW BUSINESS
[bookmark: _GoBack]Apache has not awarded us a grant for the Arbor Day Tree giveaway.  The board voted unanimously to allocate $2500 to buy trees for the event. Chris will get quotes for purchasing them.  
The next meeting will be November 17. Location is not known yet
Motion to adjourn was made by Monica Harris and seconded by Mike Niette.  Adjourned  at  12:30.
Monica Harris, secretary


